
       
 

PRINCETON EMERGENCY MANAGMENT 
 
 
To: Mayor Walker, City Council, and Administrator McPherson, 

 
Date: 05/18/2021 
 
From: Emergency Management Team, Ron Lawrence, Todd Frederick and Bob Gerold 
 
Regarding: Current City Guidelines for Covid-19 requirements, 
 
City Council and Administrator McPherson, 
 
After the recent changes with the Governor’s orders for mask requirements and the changes handed out from 
the CDC and MDH, it is the recommendation from the Emergency Management team that we change to the 
following: 
 
All City operated buildings be allowed to go mask free if you have received the Covid vaccination. We ask that 
you continue to wear a mask if you have not received the Covid vaccination. New signs should be posted at 
the following city buildings: 
 

• Public Works  

• Civic Center 

• Library 

• City Hall 

• Liquor Store 

• Treatment Plant 

• Police and Fire Safety Building 

• A/D Building at the Airport 
 
There have not been any changes as of now for the social distancing requirements and we recommend that 
we still limit the City Council meetings to 15 people. We also recommend that temperatures and health 
questions continue to be completed on all participants who attend the meetings.  
 
The Emergency Management team will continue to monitor the recommendation from the State and Federal 
governments and make recommendations to the council.   
 
 
We will be present for any questions. Thank you.   
 
 
 
Fire Chief Ron Lawrence                Police Chief Todd Frederick Public Works Director Bob Gerold 


